
 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RENEWAL PERMIT 
 
 

Applicant:   Pine Bluff Arsenal (Owner & Operator) 

EPA I.D. Number:  AR0213820707 

Facility Location:   Pine Bluff, Jefferson County, Arkansas 

Permit Number:   1H-RN3 

 

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) proposes to issue a Resource 

Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) Hazardous Waste Management (HWM) Renewal Permit 

(Permit No. 1H-RN3) to Pine Bluff Arsenal (Owner & Operator) located in Pine Bluff, Arkansas. 

ADEQ proposes to issue this proposed Renewal Permit under the authority of the Arkansas 

Hazardous Waste Management Act (Act 406 of 1979, as amended), A.C.A. §8-7-201, et seq. and the 

Resource Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976, as amended, (42 U.S.C. §6901, et seq.). 

 

If approved, Permit No. 1H-RN3 will allow the continued hazardous waste disposal in the 86 

Hazardous Waste Landfill (HWL); storage of hazardous wastes in the Solids Storage Facility (SSF), 

Liquids Storage Facility (LSF), Phosphorus Storage Facility (PSF), Recovered Chemical 

Weapons/Munitions Storage Igloo (RCWMI), and Run-off Control Impoundment (RCI); and post-

closure care activities at the 83 HWL. 

 

Persons who wish to comment on the record or otherwise participate in this proposed permitting 

action should contact: 

 

Charles M. Johnson, Senior Manager 

Regulated Waste Operations; Office of Land Resources 

Arkansas Dept. of Environmental Quality 

5301 Northshore Dr. 

North Little Rock, AR  72218 

Fax:  (501) 682-0565 

 

Web site:  http://www.adeq.state.ar.us 

 

All persons, including the Permittee, who wish to comment on the decision to issue a RCRA 

Renewal Permit may do so by submitting written comments, along with their name and address to 

ADEQ at the above street address by 4:30 p.m. on April 11, 2018. Comments submitted by mail 

must be postmarked by April 11, 2018, to the appropriate mailing address above. Only comments 

regarding the proposed RCRA Renewal Permit (Permit No. 1H-RN3) will be considered. 

 

Persons may review the RCRA Application and the administrative record at the ADEQ Records 

Management Section located at 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas. A copy of the 

RCRA Application (final revision dated October 20, 2017) and proposed Renewal Permit No. 1H-

RN3 may also be reviewed at the at the Jefferson County Public Library at 200 E. Avenue, Pine 

Bluff, Arkansas. 

 

In addition, ADEQ may hold a public hearing to clarify one or more issues concerning the proposed 

RCRA Renewal Permit if a public hearing is formally requested. A request for a public hearing shall 

include the nature for such request and be limited to the scope of this proposed renewal permit. 



 

 

 

Submitting written comments to ADEQ or making oral statements on the record at the public hearing 

on the proposed permitting decision provides individuals with legal standing to appeal a final ADEQ 

permitting decision. Comments supporting or opposing the decision will provide legal standing. 

Only parties with legal standing may appeal a permitting decision. 

 

Dated this 24th day of February, 2018 

 

 

Becky Keogh, Director 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 


